
 
Minutes 
Grand Beach Planning Commission 
Zoning Amendments Public Hearing 
November 7, 2019 
 
 
 
Chairperson Raymond Kelly called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm CST/ 6:30 
pm EST.  Planning Commission (PC) members Laurie Roche, Patrick O’Leary, 
Frank Giglio, and Jim Bracewell and Zoning Administrator Bill Lambert were 
present. 
  
Housekeeping:   
 
Roche moved seconded by Giglio and the Agenda was adopted 5-0.  It was 
confirmed that notice of the public hearing was published in the New Buffalo 
Times on October 17, 2019 and published on the Village Website in accordance 
with the Village Zoning Ordinance (ZO) amendment requirements. Public 
comments received by the Village were recognized. 
 
 
New Business/public hearing:   
 
Kelly and Commissioners reviewed the proposed ZO amendments, background 
and other details of their development and received comments from attendees.  
There being no further public comments, Kelly declared the public hearing closed 
at 5:55 pm CST/ 6:55 pm EST. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Patrick O’Leary  
Planning Commission Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


